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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ June/July 2018 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

June 7th, at 7:00pm at 

the HB Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors open 

at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
JUNE/JULY  2018 

 
People often ask why did you move to Hernando Beach?  Well in 
my case I guess we moved here to get away from the cold, snow 
and ice of Illinois and because we had good friends who had 
moved here years ago.  Most people moved to Florida to retire 
and to get some place warm, but again why Hernando Beach? 
 
From what I have heard and seen it was not only the beauty of the 
location but the fact that everyone said it was a great place to live.  
Nice people, wonderful houses and a place where people come 
together.  Well we certainly have proved that over and over again. 
 
Recently thanks to Steve and Pat Barton we did come together 
and united as a community to stand up for ourselves, prevent los-
ing our homes and bring to not only everyone in Hernando County 

(Continued on page 3) 

2018 “HERNANDO BEACH LIFE”  

PHOTO CONTEST ENTRY ~ VICKI ANDERSON 
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
July 8th for publication  

in our August Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com  

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

but to the County Commissioners that there 
was a problem and it needed to be taken 
care of or many of us could lose our homes.   
 
The 50% Cumulative 5 Year Rule was 
brought to the GAC and the HBPOA by the 
Bartons and opened up all of our eyes and 
finally on May 8

th
 this rule was amended.  

Thanks to Steve, Pat and all those in HBPOA 
for all the hard work and long hours that went 
into bringing this to the County Commission-
ers which now has been resolved and no 
longer a 5 Year Rule but a “per event” situa-
tion.  So when someone asks “Why Hernan-
do Beach?”  This is why right? 
 
Look at how we reach out to each other?  
Yes there are many issues and postings on 
Next Door that get our blood pressure rising 
and for me there are many times I want to 
play Mom and say “Hey, you all need to go 
into TIME OUT!”  But there are also many 
good things.  When someone is in need of 
help the community steps up.  When some-
one is injured or ill the community prays and 
sends positive thoughts to them and their 
family.  When someone loses a family mem-
ber or dear friend or we all lose one of our 
beloved residents we come together, we sup-
port, we are there to lean on.  Again “Why 
Hernando Beach?”  Yes we all know why. 
 
At our May meeting I mentioned our thought 
of having a Art/Craft Fair and I’m so glad to 
see that a few of our residents have respond-
ed and are interested in this and hope more 
reach out.  For those who didn’t attend the 
meeting we are thinking of having an Art/
Craft Fair, along with a Bake Sale, and hop-
ing to work with the Fire Department to hold 
this in the Fire House on Shoal Line in the 
fall.  So if you have a craft that you want to 
share and products from that craft that you 
want to sell let me know.  What a great way 
to get together and see all this talent we hear 
so much about.  Also since in the Fall great 
way to purchase those holiday gifts! 
 

(Continued from page 1) 
 

Another reminder as always, about our com-
mittees.  We are still looking to get members 
for our Landscaping, Hospitality and GAC 
committees so if you have an interest please 
let us know.  We really would like to see more 
of our residents involved.  So if you have a 
few hours you can spare and want to help out 
in any of these please do so. 
 
I hope all of you enjoy your summer, be care-
ful and stay safe.  Thursday June 7

th
 will be 

our last meeting before we take our summer 
break.  No meetings in July or August but we 
will resume in September and have our Ice 
Cream Social at that time. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
Kathleen Frase 
President Hernando Beach Property Owners 
Association 
 
 



4 

Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2018 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Benny Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244 

Director:  Vicki Anderson - (989)430-0181 
Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Director:  Toby Wightman - (352)600-9753 
Director: Diane Greenwell - (304)633-7110 

Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs—Chuck Greenwell - (502)939-9809 
Hospitality—Fran Baird - (352)596-4407 

Landscaping Committee—Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 

 

Board Meetings held the Tuesday before Membership Meeting at 7pm. 
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HERNANDO BEACH 

PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 

THURSDAY 

JUNE 7TH, 7PM 

HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

MINUTES  OF  HBPOA,   
COAST GUARD BUILDING 

May 3, 2018 @ 7:00 PM 
 
     Kathy Frase, Pres., called the meeting to or-
der at 7:05 PM and led those present in the 
Pledge of Allegiance.  She then extended a 
warm welcome to all in attendance. 
 
     Our guest speaker, Lea Knezevich, was in-
troduced by Ben Martinez, V-Pres.  She is the 
CRI (Cities Readiness Initiative) Coordinator for 
the Health Department of Hernando County.  
Her responsibility is to go out into the community 
and speak to groups, making them aware of the 
Strategic National Stockpile which came about 
after 9/11 and the Oklahoma City bombing to 
protect citizens of the U.S. in the event of a bio-
logical terror attack or any other medical emer-

gency.  This agency has about 12,000 tons of 
medical equipment and supplies which are 
spread among 12 centers in the United States.  
Hernando County’s proximity to major cities 
makes us eligible every year for a grant which 
gives us ready access to possibly life saving 
drugs or equipment should we need either.  The 
most easily treated biological attack would be 
Anthrax which can absolutely be treated with 
specific antibiotics (Cipro or Doxycycline) if start-
ed within the first 48 hours of exposure.  Lea’s 
challenge is to go out into the community and 
educate people, encouraging local groups of in-
dividuals to form closed Points of Dispensing 
(PODs) which include residential communities, 
churches, businesses and some community 
groups (such as our own HBPOA).  Open PODs 
would be places like fairgrounds where medica-

(Continued on page 9) 
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Go to  
retire2flhomefinder.com 
to download our app to 

search for your new 
home. 

 

 

We are your full time  
full service Realtors. 

tion could be dispensed to large groups of people 
whereas the closed PODs would be able to take 
care of their people in a much faster and man-
ageable way, thus ensuring meeting the 48-hour 
window of opportunity.  Lea answered many 
questions from the group and explained how an 
organization such as ours would go about form-
ing such a POD and also how it would function in 
the case of such an emergency.  There seemed 
to be a lot of local interest and Kathy Frase prom-
ised to do some research as to how we might 
proceed.  Lea can be contacted at 352-540-6800, 
352-317-1492 or lea.knezevich@flhealth.gov. 
 
     Following Lea’s very important and informa-
tive presentation, the business portion of our 
meeting ensued with Kathy’s calling for a motion 
to accept the minutes of the April meeting as 
posted in the Beachcomber.  Jessie Manno so 
moved and Diane Greenwell seconded the mo-
tion which passed unanimously. 
 
     Margo McConnell then gave the treasurer’s 
report which included April’s as well:  Balance on 
Hand as of Feb. 28, 2018 was $22,619.67 while 
the closing Balance on Hand as of April 30, 2018 
was $22,117.54.  Again Margo reminded us that 
she and several other board members are look-
ing into putting some of the money into an inter-
est bearing account and they will report back to 
us when they have a possible plan.  The report 
will be filed for audit. 
 
REPORTS: 
     Landscaping…..Gladys Moore expressed 
pleasure in how both sites are faring at the mo-
ment, thanks in large part to a good group of 
people who came out this past month to assist in 
weeding and general cleanup of the Triangle.  
She thanked those who volunteered and in-
formed us that another such event will need to 
happen this month prior to the advent of hot sum-
mer weather.  Gladys also stressed the need for 
someone to step up and take over the responsi-
bility of the site at Hwy 19 which she and Cal 
have taken care of for years now.  Any help 
would be so appreciated. 
 
     Hospitality…..Kathy Frase began by empha-
sizing how much we need volunteers to come for-
ward for each of our committees.  She reported 

(Continued from page 6) 

(Continued on page 11) 

http://retire2flhomefinder.com
mailto:lea.knezevich@flhealth.gov
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experience 

Builders 

Around 

 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

Hernando    AAA0048870 
Pasco          MA-09355 
Pinellas        C-10444 
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that we continue with the idea of giving out the 
new resident gift bags at our POA meetings since 
distributing them to various homes has become 
too energy intensive. 
 
     Publicity…..Kathy Frase reminded us on be-
half of Jen Brown that the deadline for the June 
issue will be the 10

th
 of May and also that the 

deadline for submission for the annual photo con-
test will be 8/18.  Once again the theme is Her-
nando Beach Life. 
 
     Crime Watch…..Toby Wightman expressed 
the need for more volunteers, reminding us that 
all volunteers are under the auspices of the sher-
iff’s department.  Our community has had inci-
dences in the recent past that perhaps could 
have been prevented by a greater presence of 
Crime Watch.  He reminded us that their monthly 
meeting is on the second Wed. of each month at 
the VFW and also that the monthly luncheon will 
be May 30

th
 this month at Zig Zags.  This organi-

zation is dependent upon the generosity of indi-
viduals to continue to operate.  To that end, Jes-
se Manno moved that Crime Watch receive a do-

nation of $500 from HBPOA.  Carolyn Manno se-
conded the motion which passed unanimously. 
 
     Port Authority…..Benny Martinez began by 
making us aware that there has been some van-
dalism (batteries taken from channel markers, 
eg) as well as reckless boating (kayaks damag-
ing sea grass, eg) and that we shouldn’t hesitate 
to report such activity should we witness it.  He 
also, with input from Steve Barton (Vice Chair-
man of PA) gave an enthusiastic recounting of all 
the wonderful and meaningful projects that have 
been and will continue happening to take care of 
the vital resource of our waterways.  Some exam-
ples are the reef ball project and the recent oys-
ter reef project, repair of some of the boat ramps, 
and the Hunter Lake project.  He also mentioned 
the Strategic Plan and the Marine Plan which are 
being pursued.   Margo McConnell pointed out 
that Hernando Beach has the second largest 
seagrass bed in the US and that we are an in-
credibly important part of coastal restoration; in 
fact, the various projects that have been accom-
plished through efforts like those of the Port Au-
thority have made Hernando Beach the “poster 
child” of coastal restoration!  It is hoped that Keith 

(Continued from page 9) 

(Continued on page 16) 
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Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  

Beautiful Shine and Body. 
 

Cutting and Styling Techniques  
come with Many Years of Experience and 

Modern Vision to  
Create the Perfect Style for You. 

 
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting 

as well as Ear Candling. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with 
all of the services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both  
Women and Men. 

 

 CONTEMPO SALON  
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 President Kathy Frase swearing in Director Toby Wightman,  
photo provided by Diane Greenwell. 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
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COMMUNITY 

 

 

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

Kolasa, Aquatic Services can come and be our 
speaker next month. 
 
Everyone is encouraged to attend the regular 
monthly meeting of this very important asset to 
our community  on the third Wednesday of each 
month. 
 
     GAC…..Diane Greenwell announced that 
Chuck Greenwell, after 3 ½ years chairing the 
GAC has tendered his resignation so that he can 
devote all of his time towards his campaign for 
County Commissioner of District 2.  He is con-
vinced that he can serve our community much 
more effectively if he is elected and is working 
diligently toward that end.  Kathy Frase ex-
pressed the gratitude of all of us for the job that 
Chuck and Diane have done on behalf of this 
community.  She also announced that Margo 
McConnell will assume the leadership position for 
GAC at least for the remainder of this year. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
     Calendars…..Gladys Moore reminded us that 

(Continued from page 11) 

(Continued on page 17) 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

photo submissions for the 2019 calendar have 
been slow in coming and the deadline is July 
15

th
.  She pointed out that calendar sales repre-

sent our biggest fund raiser.  Please submit any 
photos of any subject to do with Hernando Beach 
and let her be the judge of whether they will work 
for the calendar! 
 
     Rotary Club…..Sylvia Dukes reported that the 
breakfast at Applebees went very well and that 
the money raised will be put right back into our 
community. 
 
     50%/5-year Plan…..Wayne Dukes reminded 
us that this Tuesday, the 8

th
, will be the final vote 

on this ill-advised plan and that it is a “done deal” 
as far as the BOCC is concerned. 
 
Note:  The 50/50 drawing was held at this time 
and will be henceforth. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
     Needed Equipment…..Kathy shared that the 
board has decided to purchase a projector and 
lap top for our POA so that guest speakers are 
spared the often futile effort to get hooked up for 

presentations.  Jen Brown’s son is going to help 
with the research on this and more will be forth-
coming. 
 
    Street Signs…..Kathy Frase reported that Ste-
ve Krou and Dan Garret, two of our gifted and 
generous local artists presented an idea at our 
board meeting for designing/constructing street 
signs for the major lead-in streets in our commu-
nity. An idea would be to take a street at a time, 
such as Flamingo, and have that section involved 
with choices/ideas re a design and perhaps fund 

(Continued on page 20) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2017 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts 

are available for each donation of 
$10.00 & a limited number of hats are 

available for a donation of $20.00.  
Donations benefit the Hernando Beach 

Crime Watch. Hats and shirts  
are available at the monthly  

Crime Watch meeting. 

MEDIA RELEASE- SICK RACCOONS 
 

Media Release From: Denise M. Moloney Commu-
nity/Media Relations Manager, 352-797-3609  

Re: Hernando County Experiencing Increase in 
Sick Raccoons  

Date: April 13, 2018  

Hernando County is currently experiencing an in-
crease in cases of sick raccoons.  

In one of the first sick wildlife cases this year, the 
raccoon (remains) was collected and tested by the 
Hernando County Health Department. It was deter-
mined that the raccoon did not have rabies, but did 
have distemper.  

Raccoons are highly susceptible to both Canine 
and Feline Distemper. It is the second leading 
cause of death for raccoons and is nearly always 
fatal for the animal. There is no treatment for either 
form of distemper.  

Raccoons that contract distemper initially show 
signs of upper respiratory infection (runny nose and 
watery eyes). In the final stages, raccoons may 
begin to wander aimlessly, walk in circles, and/or 
appear disoriented. The animal may experience 
paralysis or exhibit bizarre behavior as a result of 
brain damage from the infection.  

If you see a raccoon that is showing these signs, 
stay away from the animal (also keep pets away) 
and contact a wildlife trapper or the Sheriff’s Office. 

Distemper is highly contagious. For this reason, 
HCSO deputies must euthanize any raccoon that 
we find that is displaying signs of distemper – then 
bury the animal at least two feet deep, on site. This 
is to prevent the spread of the virus to humans or 
other animals.  

Please ensure that your pets are vaccinated and 
kept under control. Unvaccinated pets that are per-
mitted to wander are at a higher risk to contract dis-
temper and other harmful diseases. It is also a vio-
lation of Hernando County Ordinances to allow pets 
to wander and/or to not be properly vaccinated and 
licensed.  

With some simple, precautionary steps, we as a 
community can help prevent the spread of the dis-
temper virus and keep our families and pets safe.  

The Office of Sheriff:  

The Office of the Sheriff is established by the Flori-
da Constitution. As a constitutional officer, the 
Sheriff has the exclusive authority to administer his 
or her agency and is responsible for preserving the 
peace throughout the entire county, carrying out 
the laws of the state, the orders of Florida courts, 
and the ordinances of the Board of County Com-
missioners. The Sheriff is the chief law enforcement 
and correctional officer of the county.  

Sheriff Al Nienhuis was initially appointed as the 
Sheriff of Hernando County by the Governor in Jan-
uary of 2011. He was then elected by the people of 
Hernando County in 2012, and remains accounta-
ble to them.  
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such a project through GoFundMe.  Of course, 
information has to be sought through the County 
about any restrictions, such as size, etc.  It’s all 
strictly in the planning stage but everyone 
seemed enthused about the idea. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
    1) The guest speaker for June will be Keith Ko-
lasa hopefully. 
 
    2) Join HernandoBeachNextDoor by following 
the website prompts. 
      
ADJOURNMENT: 
     Gladys Moore moved, seconded by Joy Mar-
tinez that we adjourn and that was accomplished 
at 8:15 PM. 
 
Repectfully Submitted, 
 
Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec. 
 
 
 

(Continued from page 17) 
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June 2018 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 07/10/2018. 

   1 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

2 

 

3 

 

4 5 6 

 

 

7 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

8 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

9 

 

10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

11 

 

12 13 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

 

 

14 15 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

16 

17 18 

US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

19 20 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

 

 

 

21 22 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

23 

 

24 
 

25 26 27 28 29 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

30 
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, June 2018 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

     Fri 01 Sat 02 

     

High Tide 2.68 ft 
04:25 
Low Tide 1.32 ft 
10:59 
High Tide 3.39 ft 
15:16 
Low Tide −0.07 ft 
23:46 

High Tide 2.63 ft 
05:02 
Low Tide 1.37 ft 
11:36 
High Tide 3.30 ft 
15:52 

Sun 03 Mon 04 Tue 05 Wed 06 Thu 07 Fri 08 Sat 09 

Low Tide 0.05 ft 
00:22 
High Tide 2.58 ft 
05:43 
Low Tide 1.42 ft 
12:17 
High Tide 3.17 ft 
16:32 

Low Tide 0.19 ft 
01:01 
High Tide 2.56 ft 
06:27 
Low Tide 1.45 ft 
13:06 
High Tide 2.99 ft 
17:19 

Low Tide 0.35 ft 
01:45 
High Tide 2.57 ft 
07:17 
Low Tide 1.46 ft 
14:05 
High Tide 2.78 ft 
18:19 

Low Tide 0.53 ft 
02:36 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
08:11 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
15:16 
High Tide 2.59 ft 
19:36 

Low Tide 0.71 ft 
03:35 
High Tide 2.73 ft 
09:05 
Low Tide 1.20 ft 
16:34 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
21:04 

Low Tide 0.85 ft 
04:39 
High Tide 2.89 ft 
09:55 
Low Tide 0.89 ft 
17:45 
High Tide 2.56 ft 
22:25 

Low Tide 0.96 ft 
05:41 
High Tide 3.07 ft 
10:41 
Low Tide 0.51 ft 
18:45 
High Tide 2.69 ft 
23:35 

Sun 10 Mon 11 Tue 12 Wed 13 Thu 14 Fri 15 Sat 16 

Low Tide 1.05 ft 
06:38 
High Tide 3.27 ft 
11:22 
Low Tide 0.12 ft 
19:38 

High Tide 2.82 ft 
00:36 
Low Tide 1.13 ft 
07:30 
High Tide 3.46 ft 
12:03 
Low Tide −0.22 ft 
20:26 

High Tide 2.93 ft 
01:32 
Low Tide 1.21 ft 
08:18 
High Tide 3.62 ft 
12:42 
Low Tide −0.47 ft 
21:13 

High Tide 2.97 ft 
02:24 
Low Tide 1.29 ft 
09:03 
High Tide 3.75 ft 
13:24 
Low Tide −0.62 ft 
21:59 

High Tide 2.96 ft 
03:14 
Low Tide 1.34 ft 
09:48 
High Tide 3.82 ft 
14:07 
Low Tide −0.65 ft 
22:46 

High Tide 2.91 ft 
04:03 
Low Tide 1.38 ft 
10:33 
High Tide 3.81 ft 
14:52 
Low Tide −0.57 ft 
23:33 

High Tide 2.84 ft 
04:51 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
11:21 
High Tide 3.71 ft 
15:40 

Sun 17 Mon 18 Tue 19 Wed 20 Thu 21 Fri 22 Sat 23 

Low Tide −0.38 ft 
00:21 
High Tide 2.78 ft 
05:39 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
12:12 
High Tide 3.51 ft 
16:33 

Low Tide −0.11 ft 
01:09 
High Tide 2.75 ft 
06:27 
Low Tide 1.37 ft 
13:09 
High Tide 3.23 ft 
17:32 

Low Tide 0.21 ft 
02:00 
High Tide 2.75 ft 
07:17 
Low Tide 1.31 ft 
14:15 
High Tide 2.91 ft 
18:42 

Low Tide 0.54 ft 
02:53 
High Tide 2.81 ft 
08:08 
Low Tide 1.19 ft 
15:31 
High Tide 2.65 ft 
20:05 

Low Tide 0.84 ft 
03:51 
High Tide 2.91 ft 
09:01 
Low Tide 0.98 ft 
16:52 
High Tide 2.52 ft 
21:34 

Low Tide 1.07 ft 
04:51 
High Tide 3.05 ft 
09:51 
Low Tide 0.69 ft 
18:05 
High Tide 2.52 ft 
22:57 

Low Tide 1.23 ft 
05:50 
High Tide 3.20 ft 
10:38 
Low Tide 0.39 ft 
19:05 

Sun 24 Mon 25 Tue 26 Wed 27 Thu 28 Fri 29 Sat 30 

High Tide 2.60 ft 
00:05 
Low Tide 1.31 ft 
06:44 
High Tide 3.33 ft 
11:22 
Low Tide 0.15 ft 
19:54 

High Tide 2.68 ft 
00:59 
Low Tide 1.36 ft 
07:31 
High Tide 3.44 ft 
12:02 
Low Tide −0.01 ft 
20:37 

High Tide 2.75 ft 
01:44 
Low Tide 1.38 ft 
08:13 
High Tide 3.51 ft 
12:39 
Low Tide −0.10 ft 
21:15 

High Tide 2.78 ft 
02:23 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
08:53 
High Tide 3.54 ft 
13:15 
Low Tide −0.12 ft 
21:50 

High Tide 2.79 ft 
03:00 
Low Tide 1.40 ft 
09:30 
High Tide 3.55 ft 
13:51 
Low Tide −0.10 ft 
22:23 

High Tide 2.79 ft 
03:34 
Low Tide 1.40 ft 
10:06 
High Tide 3.53 ft 
14:26 
Low Tide −0.05 ft 
22:56 

High Tide 2.79 ft 
04:07 
Low Tide 1.39 ft 
10:43 
High Tide 3.49 ft 
15:01 
Low Tide 0.02 ft 
23:27 



23 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before May 30, 2018. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD.  
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  

Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

GULF FRONT Residential Lots in Hernando Beach. $300,000 
Lot 13 or Lot 14 Eagle Nest Drive. Seawall, Kneewall & Cap. 

 

LOOKING FOR A GOOD 

INVESTMENT? 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 

 

 

Looking for a good investment? This 21 unit Office Complex is 

Centrally located and brings in a Cap Rate of 8.6% and is priced  

Under market value. Make it yours today.  

It is well cared for and in great condition.  

Call the McRae’s today for your personal tour. 


